
  
			  

 
  

 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

DISTRICT	19E	NEWSLETTER	
DG	Paul	Bogaard	

 

 

District	Governor	
						Paul	Bogaard	
						C--250	505	4463	
						lion.paul.bog@shaw.ca	
1st	Vice	District	Governor	
						Vacant	
2nd	Vice	District	Governor	
						Vacant	
Cabinet	Secretary	
						Marita	Norton	
						H--509	445	2640	
						C—509	671	0531	
speedshopper@potc.net	
	
Cabinet	Treasurer	
							Bob	Apple	
							H—509	487	4107	
						cometapple@msn.com		
				
Immediate	Past	DG	
						Peggy	Harriman	
						208	755	6137	
						Pah4610@gmail.com	
	
Zone	Chairs:	
Zone	E-1	
							Barbara	Yeoman	
							509	467	5752	
							bbyeoman2@gmail.com	
	
Zone	E-2		
							Jim	Reinbold	
							H-	509	725	0949	
							Jmrein4061@aol.com	
	
Zone	E-3	
							Elaine	Cook	
							W-208	765	2538	
		elainecook932@gmail.com	
	

Zone	E-4:	Vacant	
Zone	E-5	
							PDG	John	Bowles	
							H-250	354	3447	
							C--		250	354	3447	
							jack@thebowles.ca	
	

	Zone	E-6:	Vacant	
	Zone	E-8	
							Irene	Weiland	
							C-	206-293-6317		
						iweiland@comcast.net		
Zone	E-9	
								PZC	Tom	Walters	
								H--509	935	6483	
								C--	509	742	0507																		
								tomargie7@gmail.com	
Zone	E-10:	Vacant	
Zone	E-11	
										Mike	White	
										C-509	998	5698	
kmwhite61963@aol.com	
	

 

August 2021 
 

“New	Mountains	to	Climb	Together”	

  
 

 

District	19E
2021	-– 2022	Cabinet

Greetings	everyone!	
		
I	am	hoping	your	Summer	went	well	as	we	are	about	to	enter	into	
Fall.	There	is	already	a	“bit	of	a	nip	in	the	air”	but	Summer	is	not	
over	yet!		We	still	have	many	fires,	but	the	smoke	has	cleared,	
and	relief	is	in	sight.	
		
Covid	just	won’t	go	away!	I	see	hospitalization	rates	are	at	nearly	
all-time	highs	and	Health	Care	workers	are	getting	burnt	out.	I	am	
really	hopeful	that	we	will	turn	a	corner	soon	but	until	we	have	
more	people	vaccinated	this	might	not	come	as	soon	as	we	wish.	
		
I	continue	to	see	Lions	Clubs	working	on	Service	Projects	and	
Fundraisers,	which	is	very	commendable.		Our	Goal	is	still	to	
increase	membership	by	one	net	member	per	Club	over	the	year	
and	hopefully	add	a	NEW	Club	or	two.	
		
Meetings	with	Clubs	continue	to	be	a	challenge	as	we	continue	to	
have	restrictions	and	border	issues.	
	
There	is	a	plan	for	redistricting	MD19,	and	the	intent	is	to	
strengthen	Districts	and	hopefully	draw	on	a	larger	base	of	
members	to	have	for	Leadership	going	forward.	
		
There	will	be	very	little	impact	on	Clubs	as	Zones	will	stay	as	they	
are.	There	will	be	more	information	to	share	soon.	
	
I	hope	you	are	well	and	take	care	of	one	another.	
		
	

 
 

Lions Global 
Causes 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Please submit all District Newsletter articles to: d19e.dg.newsletter@gmail.com 
Pictures need to be in jpeg format and text needs to be in either .docx or.rtf format.  Deadline for 
submission is the 25th of the month.  Please send corrections or additional information to the above 
email address.   
 

 

September

7 Tuesday Nelson	
8 Wednesday Post	Falls,		(Liberty	Lake-Canceled )	
9 Thursday Northport	 -Canceled
13 Monday Rathdrum--via	Zoom
14 Tuesday Spokane	Central	&	Spokane	Shadle	North
15 Wednesday Salmo	-	 Canceled
15 Wednesday Chewelah
16 Thursday North	Pend	Oreille	Valley	-	 Canceled
21 Tuesday Almira
22 Wednesday Wilbur
23 Thursday MedicalLake
27 Monday Spokane	Valley
27 Monday Cranbrook/Wasa	-	 Canceled

28 Tuesday Rockford
28 Tuesday Kootenay	Lake	-	 Canceled

October
1 Friday Rosalia
4 Monday Fairmont,	Lake	Windermere
4 Monday Reardan
5 Tuesday Grand	Coulee
6 Wednesay Kootenay	Slocan
7 Thursday Creston
12 Tuesday Rossland/Trail/Beaver	Valley
19 Tuesday Davenport
20 Wednesday Golden	District
21 Thursday Elkford/Fernie/Sand	Creek/Sparwood
26 Tuesday Castlegar

Zone E-1:                                              
Airway Heights                                  
Cheney                                               
Centennial                                              
Medical Lake                                           
Rosalia                                                    
Spokane Central                               
Spokane Shadle North                        
Zone E-2:                                              
Almira                                             
Davenport 
Grand Coulee Dam                              
Reardan 
Wilbur                                                              
Zone E-3: 
Coeur d’Alene                                       
Hauser 
Osburn 
Pinehurst Kingston                                   
Post Falls                                            
Rathdrum                                     
Smelterville                                              
Zone E-4:                                         
Cranbrook                                             
Creston                                                
Kootenay Lake                                        
Mark Creek                                            
Zone E-5: 
Beaver Valley                                   
Northport                                          
Rossland-Golden City                            
Trail                                                         
Zone E-6:                                               
Elkford                                                     
Fernie                                                          
Sand Creek                                        
Sparwood                                               
Zone E-8:                                               
Castlegar-Selkirk                           
Kootenay Slocan                                
Nelson                                                   
North Pend Oreille Valley                 
Salmo                                                    
Zone E-9:                                         
Chewelah Valley                                
Liberty Lake                                  
Rockford                                            
Spokane Valley                                      
Zone E-10: 
Fairmont & District                               
Golden & District                                     
Lake Windermere                                      
Wasa                                                          
Zone E-11: 
Priest  River 
Priest Lake Kaniksu 
Sandpoint

 

District	Governor’s	Visitation	Schedule	
 
 

District	19E	Clubs	
 
 

“New	Mountains	to	Climb	Together”	
 

 

Cabinet	Meetings:				
November	13,	2021	
March	12,	2022	
June	11,	2022	

 
 

Due	to	continued	travel	restrictions,	DG	Paul	is	not	able	to	visit	US	
clubs	but	hope	in	the	near	future	travel	restrictions	will	be	removed.	
	

Canada	Visitations:	DG	Paul	Bogaard	
US	Visitations:	IPDG	Peggy	Harriman,	PDG	Frank	Bega	or		
																													VCC	Lyn	Harriman	
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BUDGETING 

There	are	so	many	causes	that	the	Lions	Clubs	International	Foundation	covers.		There	has	got	to	be	
one	that	is	close	to	your	heart.		Mine	is	Childhood	Cancer,	not	because	a	child	I	knew	suffered	from	
Cancer,	but	because	nine	members	of	my	family	passed	due	to	Cancer,	and	I	know	the	pain	and	
suffering	they	experienced.		No	child	should	have	to	endure	such	agony.		Other	causes	included	under	
the	LCIF	umbrella	include	Diabetes,	Sight	and	Hearing,	Environment,	Youth,	Disaster	Relief,	
Humanitarian	efforts,	and	Hunger.	

Therefore,	I	would	like	to	suggest,	if	you	haven’t	set	your	club	budget	yet,	that	you	increase	support	for	
LCIF.		As	you	prepare	for	the	2021-22	Lion	year,	it	is	important	to	remember	that	there	are	needs	
beyond	the	boundaries	of	our	own	community.		It	has	never	been	more	apparent	than	this	year	with	the	
devastation	of	fires,	flooding,	hurricanes,	and	tornadoes,	not	only	across	this	continent,	but	across	this	
planet.		One	might	say,	we	need	to	keep	our	funds	here	because	our	community	has	needs.			

All	of	our	communities	have	needs,	that’s	why	we	do	what	we	do.		However,	you	never	know	when	your	
own	community	may	need	the	help	of	LCIF.		We	had	several	communities	last	year	in	MD19	that	
received	funds	from	LCIF	for	disaster	relief	to	COVID	19.		You	just	never	know	when	your	community	
will	need	additional	help,	so	please	consider	giving	additional	funds	to	LCIF	either	as	a	club	or	as	an	
individual.	

And	while	I	am	talking	about	budgeting,	let’s	not	forget	about	our	other	important	causes.		Remember	
CARE,	the	MD	19’s	charity.		MD	19	is	helping	educate	young	Haitian	girls	over	the	next	two	years.		

And,	of	course,	let’s	not	forget	Leader	Dogs	and	Guide	Dogs.		Remember,	Helen	Keller	charged	Lions	to	
be	Knights	of	the	Blind	in	1925.		So,	for	over	95	years,	Lions	Clubs	International	has	helped	those	
visually	impaired,	and	with	the	establishment	of	the	Knights	of	the	Blind	Committee	at	the	MD	19	level	
last	year,	it	renewed	our	commitment.		Therefore,	please	consider	increasing	your	commitment	to	
either	Leader	Dogs	or	Lions	Foundation	of	Canada	by	increasing	your	donations.			

IPDG	Peggy	Harriman	

	

	
Please	join	me	in	welcoming	the	

following	new	Lions	to													
District	19E	

 CLUB	 NEW	MEMBER	 SPONSOR	
Elkford	 Norman	Hunink	 Ashley	Hunink	

	 Ashley	Hunink	 	
 Aarib	F	Hunink	 	
Northport	 Marie	M	Taylor	 Don	Jr	Baribault	
	 Wesley	D	Taylor	 Don	Jr	Baribault	
Priest	Lake	Kaniksu	 Jim	Peirone	 re-instated	
	 Jackie	E	Peirone	 re-instated	
Wasa	 Marilyn	J	Bowen	 re-instated	

 

 

 

Priest	Lake	Kaniksu	

							Marcella	A.	Cooper	
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GLOBAL	MEMBERSHIP	TEAM	(GMT)	

	

Most	clubs	are	now	returning	from	summer	breaks.		With	our	borders	slowly	reopening	we	again	look	
forward	to	visiting	our	friends	and	neighbors	on	both	sides.		We	have	missed	the	comradery	and	
cheerfulness	of	our	lion’s	group.	
	

The	following	information	should	be	given	to	the	club	membership	chairperson	or	if	you	do	not	have	
one	it	reverts	to	the	club	president	to	complete.	If	completed	and	your	club	shows	the	highest	
percentage	of	growth	a	$250.00	stipend	will	be	awarded	to	your	club	at	the	end	of	this	Lion’s	year.	
	

Dear	Club	Membership	Chairs,	
	

This	year	it	has	been	decided	to	send	each	of	you	the	following	list	of	responsibilities	as	reported	in	the	
USA/Canada	Lions	Leadership	Handbook.		We	as	membership	chairs	are	the	stewards	of	meaningful	
growth	and	stability	to	our	clubs.	
	

The	Membership	Chairperson	is	an	elected	officer	of	the	club	and	a	member	of	the	Board	of	Directors.		
These	two	facts	underscore	the	importance	of	that	position.		It	is	only	with	a	dedicated	group	of	dedicated	
Lions	that	we	can	fulfill	our	motto:	“We	Serve.”	It	is	not	meant	to	imply	that	the	Membership	Chairperson	
alone	is	responsible	for	recruitment	and	satisfaction.	
	

Constitutional	Duties	and	Responsibilities:	

• Create	a	plan	for	club	membership	growth	and	present	the	plan	to	the	club’s	“Board	of	Directors	
for	approval	and	support.		After	approval	forward	plan	to	District	GMT.	

• Understand	the	different	membership	types	and	programs	offered	by	LCI.	
• Create	a	plan	for	membership	satisfaction	and	present	to	the	club’s	Board	of	Directors	for	

approval	and	support.	
• Understand	and	incorporate	membership	satisfaction	programs	into	membership	growth	

initiative.	
• Encourage	the	recruitment	of	new	members	and	promote	award	programs	to	the	club	members.	
• Ensure	that	new	members	receive	A	new	Member	Orientation	and	participate	in	the	Lions	

Mentoring	Program.	
• Serve	as	a	member	of	the	zone	level	membership	committee.	
• Submit	Membership	Chairperson	Recruiting	Reports	and	the	Club	Membership	Satisfaction	Report	

to	club	officers	once	each	month.	
• Cooperate	with	other	club	committees	to	fulfill	position	responsibilities.	
• Assist	club	officers	in	organizing	a	Club	Excellence	Process	workshop	to	examine	your	community’s	

needs,	assess	your	current	membership	satisfaction	and	develop	action	plans.	
• Conduct	exit	surveys	with	members	who	leave	the	club.	

It	is	important	for	everyone	to	note	that	nowhere	in	this	list	does	it	say	that	the	Membership	
Chairperson	is	responsible	for	recruiting	all	of	the	new	members	himself/herself.		The	responsibility	
for	recruiting	and	retaining	Lions	is	borne	by	every	member	of	the	club.		The	Membership	Chairperson	
creates	the	plans,	sends	the	reports,	and	encourages	the	members	in	their	efforts.		The	focus	should	be	
that	the	result	of	membership	growth	is	greater	service	to	those	in	need	in	our	communities.	
	

Thank	you	for	your	time	and	service,	
PDG	Brian	Ross	GMT	District	19E									pdgb.ross@gmail.com	
	

We	look	forward	to	hearing	from	each	club	in	our	District	and	how	our	success	will	be	accomplished.	
GMT	Committee	
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RETENTION	

What	can	your	club	do	to	convince	a	member	that	is	considering	quitting?		
Sitting	down	and	talk	one	on	one,	here	are	some	questions	you	might	want	to	ask.	
	

v Did	you	feel	you	were	not	making	a	difference?	
v Did	you	feel	you	did			not	belong?	
v Were	there	too	many	conflicts	among	members?	
v Did	you	not	receive	recognition	for	your	achievements?	
v Were	the	meetings	boring?	

	

I’m	sure	there	are	many	more	questions	that	will	come	to	mind	as	you	sit	and	talk.	
	

Talking	one	on	one	is	just	one	way	to	bring	out	problems	that	need	to	be	addressed.	
	

When	you	see	their	answers	it	will	show	you	where	your	club	as	a	whole	needs	to	
work	and	improve	to	retain	members	new	and	old.	
	

Marge	Bega	
Retention	Chair	MD19																																																
 

	

							
	

																																			

	

	

CHILDHOOD	CANCER	

With	a	new	Lions	year	come	new	challenges	but	the	clubs	in	District	19E	are	making	a	great	effort	to	fundraise	
for	this	very	worthy	category.		In	June,	the	Chewelah	Lions	Club	held	a	first	annual	“corn	hole”	tournament.	A	fee	
was	charged	to	be	in	the	tournament.		They	also	sold	burgers	and	dogs	to	the	participants	and	raised	$500.00	
which	was	donated	to	the	Anna	Schindler	Foundation.		Twenty	volunteers	were	involved	with	this	event	with	a	
total	of	140	hours	of	volunteer	work.	

The	Spokane	Shadle	North	Lions	Club	held	a	yard	sale	and	raised	$681.00	for	childhood	cancer.		The	Rathdrum	
Lions	Club	set	up	a	table	at	“Rathdrum	Days”	with	information	about	the	many	worthy	causes	the	Lions	support.		
They	asked	the	public	to	donate	to	the	cause	which	they	felt	was	the	most	deserving	and	childhood	cancer	made	
the	most	in	donations.	

Finally,	the	weekend	after	Labor	Day,	the	NPOV	Lions	club	will	participate	in	the	annual	Highway	31	Yard	Sale.		
We	have	done	well	in	past	years	giving	over	$500.00	to	the	Anna	Schindler	Foundation	and	Camp	Journey.			

PZC	Marita	Norton	
Childhood	Cancer	Chair	
	

 

 

 

 

GLT

	

LIONS	CLUB	OFFICER	LEARNING	FOR	2021-22...Virtual	learning	sessions	via	ZOOM.
September	25th: The	following	club	positions:	President/Vice	President,	Secretary,	Treasurer,	
Service	Chair,	Membership	Chair,	LCIF	Club	Coordinator,	Board	of	Directors	and	
Marketing/Communications	Chair.	Additionally,	Creative	Recognition,	Teamwork	and	the	Global	
Membership	Approach	will	be	discussed.	

Deadline	September	21.	Email	t.smarsh@att.net	with	questions.	 To register:  September 25   

 
Pre-assignment	and	ZOOM	confirmation	sent	a	few	days	before	event		

	
PDG	Frank	Bega	
GLT	
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PEACE	POSTER	AND	PEACE	ESSAY	

Dear	Presidents/Secretaries,	
	

My	name	is	Margie	Walters,	and	I	am	the	District	19-E	Peace	Poster	Chairperson.	I	know	many	of	your	
clubs	have	not	sponsored	the	Peace	Poster	contest	for	youth	ages	11,12,	or	13,	but	I	am	encouraging	
you	to	promote	this	contest.	If	your	club	has	participated	before,	I	hope	you	continue	this	worthwhile	
project.		It	is	a	great	opportunity	to	encourage	young	people	to	express	their	visions	of	peace.	It	is	also	a	
positive	public	relations	activity	for	your	clubs.	Last	year,	due	to	Covid	only	one	club	participated	in	the	
contest.		The	2021-2022	peace	poster	theme	is	“We	Are	all	Connected”.	The	sooner	that	you	can	
contact	schools	to	find	out	if	they	are	interested	in	promoting	the	contest	the	better.	Home	School	
students	are	also	eligible,	so	if	the	school	districts	have	Parent	Partnership	programs	you	can	contact	
them	also.	As	soon	as	you	know	the	schools	that	will	participate	you	will	need	to	order	peace	poster	kits	
from	Lions	Clubs	International	(shipping	takes	3-4	weeks).	You	can	distribute	the	kits	at	the	beginning	
of	the	school	year,	so	students	have	plenty	of	time	to	work	on	their	posters.	The	posters	need	to	be	
completed	by	November	1st,	so	your	club	can	pick	the	winner	that	will	go	to	the	district	governor	in	
Canada	or	to	me	in	the	U.S.	by	November	15.	Please	let	me	know	if	your	club	will	be	sponsoring	the	
Peace	Poster	contest,	as	soon	as	possible.	Contest	rules	are	attached	to	this	letter.	I	have	also	attached	
information	regarding	the	Peace	Essay	contest	for	visually	impaired	students.	For	more	information	
and/or	to	order	your	kits	contact	1-630-571-5466.		If	you	have	any	questions	you	may	email	me	at	
tomargie7@gmail.com.	
	

Sincerely,	
Margie	Walters	
District 19E Peace Poster Chair 

 

 

	
	
 

	

Peace	Poster	Contest	2021-2022	Contest	
“We	are	All	Connected”	

	
For	over	3	decades,	Lions	clubs	around	the	globe	have	been	sponsoring	
a	very	special	art	contest	in	schools	and	youth	groups.		Creating	peace	
posters	gives	children	everywhere	the	chance	to	express	their	visions	
of	peace	and	inspire	the	world	through	art	and	creativity.	
	

To	order	a	Peace	Poster	Contest	Kit	go	to:	
lionsclub.org/shop	or	MyLion/shop	
	

Kit	includes:	
All	Contest	Guidelines	and	Rules	
School	or	Youth	Group	Contest	Guide	and	Rules	
Participant	Flyer	
Sticker	to	place	on	back	of	winning	poster	
Certificates	for	contest	winner,	school	or	youth	group	
	

Artwork	size:	no	smaller	than	13”x20”,	no	larger	than	20”x24”	
One	entry	per	student	and	students’	original	creation.	Use	flexible	
material	that	can	be	rolled	for	shipping	
	

Media:	chalk,	charcoal	and	pastels	should	be	sealed	with	fixative	spray.	
	

Three	dimensional	entries	will	not	be	accepted.	Nothing	may	be	glued,	
stapled	or	attached.	No	lettering	or	numbering	on	the	front	of	the	
poster	
	
 

DEADLINES	
November	15:	Postmark	deadline	
sending	one	winning	poster	to		
Peace	Poster	Chair	or	District	
Governor	
	

December	1:	Postmark	deadline	to	
send	one	winning	poster	to	MD	
Council	Chair	
	

December	15:	Postmark	deadline	for	
MD	Council	Chair	to	send	one	
winning	entry	to	Brand	and	
Marketing	Strategy	Department	at	
International	Headquarters.	
	

February	1:	International	winners	
notified	on	or	before	this	date.	
	
 

2020-21	Grand	
Prize	Winner	
Yue	Zheng			
13	y/o	
China	

Dalian	De	Long	
Lions	Club	
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                                      2021-2022 

 
Your	club	can	sponsor	visually	impaired	students	in	the		

Lions	Club	International	Essay	Contest	
	

The	contest	is	open	to	students	who	are	considered	visually	impaired	according	to	their	national	
guidelines	and	will	be	11,	12,	or	13	years	of	age	on	November	15,	2021.		Eligible	birthdates	are	
November	16,	2007	through	November	15,	2010.	One	grand	prize	winner	will	receive	an	award	and	
US	$5,000	
	

Only	a	Lions	club	can	sponsor	the	contest	in	a	local	school,	organization,	youth	group	or	individuals	
sponsored	by	Lions	club.	
	

Essays	must	be	no	longer	than	500	words,	submitted	in	English,	typewritten	in	black	ink	and	double	
spaced.		Each	essay	must	be	submitted	with	a	completed	entry	form.		Essays	submitted	without	
complete	entry	forms	will	be	disqualified.	
	

Only	one	entry	per	student	per	year,	and	each	entry	must	be	the	work	of	only	one	student.	
Essay	entries	cannot	have	already	been	published	
	

Any	essays	found	to	be	plagiarized	will	be	disqualified,	and	the	student	will	be	prohibited	from	
entering	any	future	Lions	competitions.	
	

 

 

 

2020-2021 Essay Winner 
“Peace Through Service” 

Joshua Wood—13 y/o 
Australia 

Brisbane Camphill 
Carindale  

Lions Club 

“We	are	All	Connected”	
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CARE	
	

First off thank you to all the clubs that supported CARE this past fiscal year.  Donations this year will help 
with the education of teenage girls in Haiti.  The importance of supporting Haiti became more important this 
past week due to an earthquake.  Haiti has not fully recovered from the devastating earthquake they 
encountered in 2010. 

We have a goal this year of $4500.00 which will help MD 19 raise $40,000.00.  Clubs and individual 
members can receive a Gordon Smith Fellowship with a donation of only $500.00.  The Fellowship is an 
additional way to support the Lions-CARE project chosen each year. Through CARE MD19 Lions have 
helped the local inhabitants build clean water systems for themselves, improve maternal health for women 
and children, and stop the sexual exploitation of children to name a few.  

With the July figures already reported I want to thank Spokane Central Lions for being the first club to donate to CARE in the 
amount of $500.00.  This will entitle the club to a Gordon Smith Fellowship. It’s the responsibility of the Club to request the 
Fellowship by contacting the MD 19 office.  

ZC	Barbara	Yeoman	
CARE	Chair	MD19E	
 

 

LIONS	CLUB	INTERNATIONAL	FOUNDATION	(LCIF)	

Welcome to the final year of Campaign 100! As we look back on the last 12 months, we have so much to celebrate. Every week for 
the last 52, campaign donations rose. This is due to your time and dedication. Every CA I area worked hard to overcome challenges 
wrought by the pandemic. Donations increased because many areas succeeded in increasing overall individual and club donations.   
District 19 E had over 80 individual donations, thank you to all the individual members who supported LCIF in 2020-2021. 

As District LCIF Coordinator I’m asking all club leaders to promote LCIF this year within your own clubs.   The size of donation is 
not important, the thought of supporting LCIF is what matters.  The recent Lion magazine had great reading regarding LCIF on 
pages 50 thru 55.  Learn how International President Alexander’s club raised funds for an ambulance.  See how individual grants 
helped fight Childhood Cancer, fight Hunger, provide disaster relief and so much more.  Remember also that our district has been 
the recipient of 2 grants recently do to the efforts of PDGs Peggy Harriman and Frank Bega.  

While our donations were down from the previous year (due to Covid 19) individual giving increased.  This final year of Campaign 
100 I encourage every Cabinet member, Zone Chair, President to promote LCIF regularly.  Recently I spoke at Coeur D Alene to 
promote LCIF.  At the end of my speech President Maria Andrews continued to promote LCIF for 5 minutes.  That type of 
enthusiasm needs to be contagious this final year.  The goal this year for the district is $37,000.00 which is less than what we 
donated 2 years ago.    

Thank you in advance for supporting LCIF this final year. 

PDG	Bob	Yeoman	
LCIF	Chair		
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Look Around – Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion 
 

I	want	to	share	some	photos	that	I	took	while	traveling	during	the	past	month.	It	seems	that,	wherever	I	
went,	I	found	positive	signs	that	Lions	have	been	at	work	serving	their	communities.	When	you	visit	
new	places,	take	a	moment	to	look	around	and	see	if	you	can	find	evidence	of	Lions’	service.	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

And	I	encourage	the	clubs	of	District	19E	to	consider	leaving	their	mark	on	their	community	in	the	form	
of	a	project	or	partnership	to	improve	public	spaces.	Adopt	a	park	or	scenic	viewpoint	–	add	a	bench	or	
help	with	maintenance	of	existing	structures.	Help	with	trail	maintenance	or	signage.	Keep	an	eye	out	
for	opportunities	like	these	for	fun	projects	that	keep	Lions	in	sight.	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
If	your	club	is	involved	with	a	project	in	a	public	space,	please,	email	me	photos	of	it	so	I	can	share	it	
with	other	clubs	in	the	district.	
Respectfully	submitted,	
	

PDG	Kim	Di	Rienz	
District	19	GST	Coordinator	
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        White Cane Awareness Day 
                       October 15 
       Will You Join the Celebration? 
 
To many, the image of a curved handled white cane has become 
the symbol of a plea for support of a disabled community in need.  
A symbol used by Lions Clubs and others to raise money for 
important services to prevent blindness or assist people who are 
blind.  But for those who are blind October 15, White Cane Safety 
Day, as it was named by the US Congress in 1964, or Blind 
Americans Equality Day as it was designated by President Barack 
Obama (2014), the meaning is best exemplified by the updated 
logo/label you can purchase from LCI: A solid blue circle with a 

current-day straight white cane with a White Cane Day banner attached noting “Lions Support” above the 
banner, and the words “Independence, Mobility, Safety,” below the banner.  Whether a blind person uses a 
white cane or a guide dog to improve their access to and independence in the world, White Cane Day is a 
celebration of the abilities and achievements of the blind and a commitment to inclusion, accessibility, and 
safety, locally and internationally.1  
  

As we approach that day, the MD19 Lions Knights of the Blind Committee (KOTB) encourages all Lions Clubs, 
Zones and Districts to join in the celebration to increase Awareness of the meaning and importance of the 
White Cane among our Lions Clubs and within our communities!  A variety of ideas and links to resources can 
be found on the LCI webpage by searching for White Cane Safety Day | Lions Clubs International . 
 

Here are LCI’s suggestions: 
 

Mobilize your club to partner with local blindness experts, schools, and organizations for the blind to plan your 
International White Cane Awareness Day activity.  
 

• Arrange for a person who is blind to demonstrate the use of the white cane and its benefits and share 
his or her accomplishments and aspirations with the community or your club. 

• Invite a representative from a local school for the blind or a low vision clinic to speak about white cane, 
orientation and mobility and white cane laws in your community. 

• Work with your local government officials to create a White Cane Safety Day Proclamation for your 
event. 

• Work with local news media to convey your community’s white cane laws to the public. 
The webpage also includes links to resources on obtaining a free white cane from National Federation of the 
Blind; what to do when you meet someone who is blind, including someone with a guide dog; history of the 
white cane and white cane laws, and information  on more ideas and assistance in planning your activities for 
your Club or your Community, don’t hesitate to contact your KOTB District Leadership:  Andy Arvidson, KOTB 
Chair, arvidsonandy@gmail.com (425-218-0190) or Danette Dixon,  KOTB Vice-Chair, 
danettedixon63@gmail.com (425-238-4560). They will connect you with your designated KOTB District 
Representative. 
 

1 On a related note, for our Canadian Lions--years ahead of the US and the rest of the world--on February 3, 
1946, the Canadian National Institute for the Blind (CNIB) and Canadian Council of the Blind (CCB) jointly 
proclaimed the first White Cane Week in Canada. To this day, White Cane Week has occupied the same space 
on the calendar, the first full week of February, and it has also maintained its original purpose: publicizing 
the abilities of the blind and partially sighted rather than emphasizing the challenges blindness itself 
presents. 

Knights	of	the	Blind	(KOTB)	
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Out	and	About	in	the	District	

 



 

 


